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North Tyneside CCG Patient Forum
Innovations Working Group
Thursday 17 December 2020
10.30am
MS Teams		

Attendees
Steve Cattle			Swarland Avenue
Sandra Gillings		Priory Medical Group
Susan Dawson		Priory Medical Group
Patrick Mayne		Collingwood Surgery
Pat Bottrill			49 Marine Avenue
Marc Rice			Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG)
Gary Charlton		CCG
Claire Howard		VODA
Michele Spencer		Community and Health Care Forum (has CHCF)
Carole Reed			CHCF

Apologies
Peter Maitland		Collingwood Surgery
Ray Calboutin		Park Parade
David Hall			Northumberland Park
Anne Carlile			Priory Medical Group

Welcome and Introductions

Notes of last meeting (22 October 2020)
Page One – Sandra would like to talk about Strata, Capacity and Demand and how it works. Page Two – Susan and Pat have still not received their LIVI leaflet.  Sandra commented that the LIVI health education and self care information is excellent. Agreed as a true record.

With regard to Strata there is a demo of the system, it is still being developed to include dashboards and key performance indicators. There will be an internal referral process, everything comes into a single point of access and patient notes within the frailty service between different teams will become based under one umbrella. Testing will be carried out over the Christmas and New Year period.

The NHS is very busy with Covid vaccines at present. Marc will cascade any further information to members and aim to give a demonstration to members.

Matters Arising
Living Well North Tyneside website and Practice websites
Marc has been given updated information from Wally Charlton to share with members. There has been additional funding secured for the new website, as well as improving the existing GP practice websites and creating PCNs websites which will all link together. Practice Managers will be involved with this. Members have provided feedback about their own websites and this has been appreciated and it is the right time to refresh ideas.

WIFI in care homes
CCG commissioning is in place to provide a better WiFi facility in residential and nursing care homes. Some planning needs to take place before this begins.

Digital access research
A number of organisations are represented on this steering group to look more closely at digital access inequalities, there will also be an academic element with research being carried out by Northumbria University. 

Hedley Court
There will also be, post Covid, funding will be made available to improve meeting rooms for Teams calls. 

GP mobile working
The current funding for mobile GPs working contracts for devices is coming to an end but will now be extended for another year. 

Vaccination clinics
Clinics are up and running, Marc had visited the first in the North West of the borough with Teresa Ho and others are being developed in PCN areas. 
Since this meeting it has been confirmed that there are four vaccination sites covering each area in North Tyneside, in addition work has begun on vaccinating residents of care homes and patients at home. Those missing their first dose because of poor health for example will be re-visited.

Advanced Nurse Practitioners
More investment information is pertinent to this group Gary confirmed there was now agreement for an extra eight Advanced Nurse Practitioners in care homes and they will also work across the frailty and district nursing teams. This will be a three-year course through Health Education England

Care Homes
There will also be support for care homes and the Local Authority with the creation of hot room hubs, two or three care homes out of a possible 46 are allowing residents to visit their families over the winter period. The aim is to create a safe space for visiting relatives across all homes.

VODA
VODA will receive a winter support recovery fund to support vulnerable people. 

Community Grants
Four out of five grant holders are to be extended for 12 months and they are the Acorns, Walking With, Family Gateway and the Art Studio in Wallsend. 

The overall investment is £1.5m and is very positive for North Tyneside. The funding has come from NHS England and is non recurrent. 

Gary confirmed that Janice Irving, Community Development Manager from the Linskill Centre has kept the Men’s Shed Project going and the funding is safe.


Livi evaluation
Judy had hoped to join the meeting to raise the Livi evaluation and previously shared some points to be included during the process.

Gary discussed the LIVI evaluation, the steering group will meet in January to discuss the evaluation framework and this was confirmed it would be done independently. The implementation of LIVI is value for money; 160 appointments on average are currently generated per week, although the CCG wanted to commission 400 per week the demographics show that it is working well in comparison with other areas of the country and are in line with South Cornwall for example. 

LIVI numbers on an important part of patient experience, the patient experience figures have moved up from 4.78 to 4.8 so is on an upward curve. A level of advertising has been carried out and residents may get a text or letter from their GP regarding LIVI. In January two digital vans will be visible throughout North Tyneside including the current vaccination sites. 

Pat asked if it was possible to get a ball-park figure about usage from GP surgeries and PCN areas. It was confirmed data would follow in due course. Some practices are promoting Livi more than others, LIVI is now a prototype not a pilot. A small number of practices are testing out the following options, if you ring for a GP appointment you would be offered a LIVI slot, be contacted by telephone by your GP or offered a face to face consultation with your GP. This maximises patient choice.

Living Well North Tyneside (SIGN Plus website)
Claire Howard is actively involved with this, she updated members at the last meeting. Interviews have taken place with various companies in web development and the final candidate has been chosen. The Indigo Multi-Media company have been chosen, they are very enthusiastic and understand what the brief is regarding the website platform as well as the updating of GP practice sites. 

There have been a lot of progress meetings with the Living Well Partnership and Claire is the main contact. There will be a CCG funded worker based within VODA to collate information from the Voluntary Sector, health and the Local Authority. There is a pot of lottery funding that must be spent by early April. 

The wider steering group has separated into sub-groups, there are important talks now which are the beginning stage of the project which will be re-platformed in June. Teresa Ho from the CCG and TyneHealth are working together to look at branding and comms. Research with potential users of the site is also underway and the developers are keen to involve members.

ICS
Sandra has read the Integrated Care System (ICS) paper and would appreciate a discussion. It was agreed a meeting with members to discuss the content and understand the implications in greater detail.
This will be a meeting arranged soon. The document indicates that CCGs will be disbanded. However, there will be a local structure to ensure local services are developed.

It was explained Collaborative Newcastle, North Tyneside Place Based Plan and Integrated Care are linked.

Development Session
There will be a a review in the New Year of the Patient Forum and Working Groups, particularly this Innovations Group and Future Care. It was agreed that working groups are aligned to CCG boards and workstreams and they include; Children and Young People, Living Well Locally, Ageing Well, Mental Health and Urgent Care Sandra would like more information on children and young people, there is currently no working group covering this. It was also agreed that carers should be included in each of the working groups. It would be useful to invite a worker from the Local Authority Children’s Services to speak at the Patient Forum. 

In conclusion Gary informed the group that the CCG has been rated a green star with a score of 15 out of 15 and a lot of this is due to the Working Groups. Gary thanked the members for their input and wished them a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

Date of next meeting 
To be confirmed.
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